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On a lovely Breezy evening in April a small dedicated group of Bristol Club Members gathered in a terrific
upstairs room at Weber's Restaurant in Baltimore for our official season’s opener. At cocktail time in our own private
upstairs bar, we munched on black tortillas and salsa as we sipped our favorite drinks and caught up with
everyone's springtime doings. This year's directories were ready and waiting and Adam and Elizabeth Canalungo
were hoping to distribute some of the name tags they have been toting around on LIVELY LADY for ages.

Our commodore , Tom Finnan, was our genial host while Carole collected the checks for our very special
dinner, and our past commodore, Art Bertapelle and Fran were very relaxed now that they are relieved from their
administrative duties, and anticipating their Italian junket. George and Clary Thomas were enjoying the terrific meal
and George announced that L. B. QUEEQUEG had already been out for a sail! George is certainly one of the
earliest early birds. Two very svelte Pattersons joined the party, as did the Kennards, and also up from
Annapolis were Mike Nathans and Marcia Goldstein-Nathans who are busily building up their fleetto four
boats...the newest being an ODay day sailor. Joe and Jay Heidel both looked marvelous. Jay is taking long
walks each day and looks like her old self, and Joe, who traded in his stressful job as High School Principal fora
much calmer position, was really enjoying an easier lifestyle. His camera was busy catching impromptu moments
(we may regretl) Dave and Wendy Hamnet were in great good spirits, and John and Mary Ann McLaughlin were
really savoring their SUPPEr...... except for a few pieces of exceedingly tough rolls... that defied all attempts at
dismembering, the only miscue in a truly gourmet meal. (We eventually got some good slices of French bread...)
Dick and Ruth Boecker looked as elegant as usual but son Dick had to leave his family at home. The Boeckers
have been installing, themselves. a teak rub rail on DAPHNE to protect that beautiful pale green hull from the mars
and scrapes of the cruising life.

Jim and Jane Turner were there,with the treasurer’s official checkbook, and we were concerned when they
left quite late. It is a long drive back home for them. Bill and Beryl Flynn were pretty close to home so could hang
around to the bitter end. Everyone was delighted to meet Tom & Kathy White: new members and proud owners of
a Bristol 40, AGAPE’ , who were attending their first CBC affair and we were delighted to meet them and
encourage them to come 10 our rendezvous on the water. .

After dinner our Commodore, Tom, presented delightful and unexpected gifts to some folks who are helping
the club to prosper in this its 26th year. Our Treasurer, the Secretary, the Membership Chairman, and the
Publications Chairman received unique burgees with the Bristol Symbol and a special symbol of their
responsibility. There should be some marvelously decorated boats this summer !

For those who passed up the spring dinner this year... you missed a dilly! The salad was fresh, crispy
and tasty, the salmon superb, and the lamb out of this world! The dessert was delectable ! Weber's did a

wonderful job.

sharpen up your palatre! Special events are
scheduled for May 15 in Harness Creek. Read on %o
learn apout all *he fun *hings in store for you.



Wine Tasting Contest
2 to be followed by
T 4 Wine ¢ Cheese Party
T Saturday, Moy fifteenth
' 4:00 p.m.

Harness Creek. il (8

Please bring your favorite
 bottle of wine and join u://
' “’@/;&Ag\,é/é)wzzé — '

Your hosts for this rendezvous are Tom and Peggy Carey, and they will furnish wine for
the tasting, a prize and a festive scene for all. After the wine tasting bring your own wine
and cheese and crackers and settle down to a truly serious wine and cheese party. There is
plenty of room in Harness Creek for a large gathering and early in the season there should
not be large crowds in the creek and the banks of Quiet Waters Park will be lovely.

Harness Creek is on the north side of the South River, before you reach Red #10.



HEREWITH SOME ADDITIONS AND
CORRECTIONS FOR YOUR DIRECTORY

E-MAIL ADDRESSES- 1494

--------------------

| WHITE atwhite @ix.netcom.com
é @ ) WOLFREY kwolfrey2worldnet.att.net
' BOETTJER mboet@ga. k12.ta.us
e KENNARD change bonkerstwo @annapolis.net
FLYNN change WMSembroid @msn.com
We aims DICKIESON, new PDickieson@aol.com
Eﬁtplease DICKIESON, change CDickieson@aol.com
sometimes
we goof.
Please
accept
some
apologies.

cBcC use only pg.2 1

------------------------------------

6uthereandthenpunchtoﬂt
into notebook ;



Whatever
makes YOU happy.



steve Schwing has been updating the Bristol

club Web Page and would love to have pictures

of our events to put on our page. You can either N E WZ N ©T E S
send them to him digitally or by snail mail. P _ :
There is a 1978 Bristol 29.9 for

sale. It has some pretty great

The Schwings will be coming north on dune 17 R L o e ol furing

and will be sailing the Bay on a “loaner™ boat, a and a 150% foam Iuff genoa, a full
Sabre 36, NINDCHIME, 'til the 25th. The B aat Dichman.
Boeckers will be cruising with them and they system. all new teak, new tanks
have no particular schedule in mind. They would and a one year old dodger.
love company along the way. GET IN TOUCH | The owners are looking for a larger
boat to do some major offshore
- f:ruising SO m;:fst part with tr}eir
[ 7 T WELCOME HOME N RSN ovely b(_)at, you_knowo
. : anyone interested in a pretty great
'TO PAUL AND MARGE KAVANAUGH..WHO HAD S bl s
A FABULOUS TRIP TO FIJI, NEW ZEALAND AND 5’18!’31 tgcail: :
anie Cornwe
AUSTRALIA. WE WANT TO HEAR ALL ABOUT 1-410-886-2334
: THEIR ADVENTURES

THE SHORE PARTY AT MIKE AND MARCIA'S HOME

ON WHITEHALL CREEK IS ON SATURDAY, JUNE 12.
(NOT ON JUNE & AS SHONN IN THE DIRECTORY) @



THIS RENDEZVOUS REALLY LAID AN EGG !

It was a beautiful but blustery day and seven Chesapeake Bristol Club craft navigated
through the Spa Creek Bridge and picked up moorings in Hospital Cove. As the harbormaster is
rather strongly opposed to rafts there,the captains and crews pulied their dinghies over to party
boat PAVANE where Ned and Fayla Sherrer were their customary genial and enthusiastic host
and hostess. Craig and Dina Peck came from their LUNE & SOLEIL, Bill and Beryl Flynn from
TALISMAN, Mike Nathans and bride Marcia from HIGH ADVENTURE, Dave & Rebecca Burka
from TARWATHIE, Bruce and Jane Raymond from CERULEAN, and Adam & Elizabeth
Canalungo from their LIVELY LADY. It was sort of a fishy affair
however......as each hors d'oeuvre had its origin in the sea!
There were shrimp, mussels, smoked oysters, and sardines
and of course each had his own favorite libation. Of the
whole group only Mike and Marcia went into town for
dinner.. at “Mange”,a great ltalian spot at the foot of Main

Street. Adam and Elizabeth were expecting some friends
who didn’t show so they were delighted to join Ned &

Fayla in some homemade ribs and all the trimmings. The
ever Adventurous Mike had borrowed a small inflatable
from a friend, and decided under cover of the evening to
take a spin up Spa Creek... giving his outboard a trial run.
As he nestled alongside his HIGH ADVENTURE, a
power boat with a most impressive statuesque blond
lady hailed him and pulled alongside.. Yeeks! She was

a DNR cop ! Seems Mike had ) ' no lights, no life jackets (only
cushions) and was exceeding the 6 kt limit in the upper reaches
of the creek. Mike must have hung his head and profusely
apologized... as he was let off with just a talking to. Take heed folks !

Keep those life jackets with you.

In the morning wee Cleo took her morning stroll in the cockpit and began to bark and bark
and bark. Fayla came topside to quiet the pup who was about to rouse the whole anchorage....
and discovered an amazing scene in the neighboring boat. A lady Mallard had discovered Mike
and Marcia’s cockpit and was scuttling about in circles when she discovered the winch handle
cubby hole in the coaming and decided it looked like a perfect nesting spot... whereupon she
settled in and produced an egg! When Mike popped out Ms Duck abandoned her project and
Mike wore a pretty astonished expression. There was some talk about a really fresh omelet, but
that seemed unkind.

Most folks had easy protected trips home, but LIVELY LADY faced a real bash up the
Bay to Bodkin so Adam and Elizabeth. just decided to spend another day in a cozy protected
spot.
This is the largest early bird raftup we have had for a very long time.. The lovely warm
spring must have made it easier to get everything ready to go.

Norm & Sandra Bogarde were all set on Friday night to join the party but must have
changed their minds when they discovered the predicted north winds. Norm said he was just going
to go fishing instead. Joel Gross spent his time at Whitehall Marina cleaning up the interior of
CHANTEY which had gotten mildly flooded this winter. It must have been a bit of a mess. We
feel for you Joel.

Larry Ament spent most of the winter in Longboat Key and he
worked at West Marine there. He is off now to the Tortugas then
around to the Bahamas. He plans to spend the summer around
Beaufort NC.

Henry and Alice good are on their way back to the Bay in their
Compromise, and hope to join more of our activities this year.
They have a new pied a terre in Florida now.
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